

Brazeau Ambulance Monthly Minutes

March 7th, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 12:07

Sue Kanack made a motion to dispense the reading and approve February's meeting minutes; it was seconded by Dave Kussow and carried.

Financial report

\$29,494.83 in the money market account and \$60,763.45 remaining in budget for 2021.

A motion was made to approve the financial report by Sue Kanack motion was seconded by Michelle Kussow and carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Schedule: Schedule was passed around. Jamie Waller asked that every member be on the schedule.

Oxygen Unit 1: John Kussow changed the main valve. It is still leaking so remember to shut off oxygen when not in use. Ambulance will need to go in for repair.

New Rig: Graphics were approved, waiting to hear from POMASL should be done soon.

OLD BUSINESS MEMBER COMMENTS:

Jamie Waller: Jamie brought up the need for a new chairperson to take over the fundraiser committee. Members are needed to volunteer to help the fundraiser committee. Look for announcements about Fundraiser meetings in the future.

NEW BUSINESS:

New Member: Julie Wixom applied and was not present at this meeting.

Observer Updates: Tiffany Kussow has 2 runs in as driver observer and Kris Tesch has 4 runs in as driver observer.

Inventory of Personal Equipment: Inventory sheets were handed out (they are in your mailbox if you were not at the meeting). They need to be signed off by an officer and returned by April meeting.

Elite: Jamie talked about putting baseline vitals in your narrative, adding vitals to each call. You need to have paperwork for each run to the office in a timely manner as they need to be uploaded within 7 days of the call. Also, do not forget to put your PPE in when putting a call in.

Maps: Jamie talked about maps from the snowmobile club that outline the trail systems. They will be laminated and put in each rig.

NEW BUSINESS MEMBER COMMENTS:

Jamie Waller: Dr. Sorrell's will be at the next meeting. Switching advanced airway adjuncts from combi-tube to Igel. Everyone needs to wear masks at the meeting. Jamie also asked for volunteers to take over laR-Gage Radloff, Wyatt Kussow and Rick Meyer volunteered to do so.

Wyatt Kussow: Rigs need annual inspection. Discussion held, Wyatt will schedule inspection for unit 1 at Peterson Ford and Jamie will advise on unit 2.

John Fetterly: Discussed call about a missing snowmobiler. Discussion was held about incidents staying off the radio and John will be added to laR to communicate with ambulance if needed. Jamie made groups in laR for Drivers, EMT's and Officers.

John Kussow: There are two AED's available, one was given to Dusty Agate and one to Rick Meyer.

Motion was made by Gage Radloff to adjourn and was seconded by Michelle and was carried. Meeting adjourned at 12:40 pm.

Members in attendance: Michelle Brittnacher, Amanda Fonder, Sue Kanack, Jim Kuchenbecker, John Kussow, Tiffany Kussow, Wyatt Kussow, Chloe Mongin, Tom Porte, Gage Radloff, Jamie Waller, Deb Agate, Zoe Brault, Keri Warrichaiet, Rick Meyer, Jennifer Surprise

Members excused: Tinalynn Socha-Genz, Dennis Langenberg, Rick Hutchinson, Ron Monfort, Kris Tesch,

Members Absent: Ryan Giese, Dave Gross, Bob Butzlaff and Heather Wachelski,

Guests: John Fetterly

Training: EVOc driving course